Maggie Valley, NC

Public Take Notice:

The Town of Maggie Valley Board of Aldermen will conduct a Public Hearing October 8, 2024
at 6:30 p.m. in the Town Hall Boardroom, located at 3987 Soco Road, Maggie Valley, NC. The
purpose of the hearing is to consider the following:

Amendment to the Unified Development Ordinance section 156.13 Street Construction
Standards and section 160.02 Definitions. This amendment addresses maintenance of
privately owned streets within the municipal limit.

The Town Board of Aldermen will consider the recommendations of the Town’s Planning Board
when discussing the updates; however, the Town Board of Aldermen are not bound by any such
recommendation and may further modify the text based on public input at or after the hearing
without the need to withdraw the currently proposed updates and notice a new hearing or without
the need to return the matter to the Planning Board for further consideration.

If you would like additional information about the Public Hearing, you may contact Town Hall at
828-926-0866.0ral and written comments will be accepted.

Kathy Johnson, Town Clerk.



